
MINUTES
WAYNESVILLE PARKS AND RECREATION

ADVISORY COMMISSION
APRIL 08, 2003

Chairman Kenny Mull called the meeting to order at 6:35 pm.

In attendance were; Kenny Mull, Rhonda Schandevel, Wallace Messer, and Don Frady.
Also present were; Michael Smith and Donald Hummel.

The March meeting failed to establish a quorum, there were no minutes.

Old Business:
Wallace made the motion to table the Senior Citizen family of two category request until after
January 2006, at which time we will have been in operation for 5 years. We will then be better
able to predict the effects of the additional category. Don second the motion, all were in favor.

New Business:
The April news letter was distributed.
-Donald reported on athletics; there are 21 teams in the men softball league. Two fields are
being used. There are 6 T-Ball teams. The Little League uses the pool field 2 nights per week.
The Tuscola tennis team uses our courts to practice and for matches. They only have 6 players.
The Monday, Wednesday, Friday, tennis group continues to use the courts and their numbers are
growing with the warmer weather. Youth soccer organization has provided us with over $225.00
worth of fertilizer for the soccer fields. The 35 and over age group of men basketball has ended
for the season.
-The first annual Open Bench Press competition was held March 15. There were 8 participants.
-The Spring Dance was held April 4 in the gymnasium. 224 youth participated.
-The annual Easter Egg Hunt will be held April 12 at Vance St. fields.
-The Fitness Challenge ends tonight. To date we have had over 2,700 visits by challenge
participants.
-Special Olympics will be held at Vance St. Park on April 25.
-Learn to Swim lessons continue to be full for April and May.

Other Business:
-The center will operate on Saturday hours, 7am-7pm, on April 18, Good Friday Holiday.
-The center will be closed for Easter Sunday.
-The outdoor pool and filter room are set to be demolished beginning April 14. NEO
Corporation has donated their time and equipment to do the job. The bath house bathrooms will



remain to be used by playground and ballfield patrons.
-The Playground Anniversary Work day is April 21. Volunteers are needed.
-Members who recruit new members during April will get up to 1 month extension on their
membership.
-Monthly Review for the center was distributed.

There being no further business, Don made the motion to adjourn, Wallace second, approved.
7:15 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Michael Smith


